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Statement by H.E. Archbishop Ivan Jurkovič, 

Permanent Observer of the Holy See to the United Nations and Other International Organizations in Geneva at the Human Rights Council – 

38th Session of the Universal Periodical Review
Geneva, 12 May 2021
SIERRA LEONE 
Madame President, 
The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of Sierra Leone on the occasion of presenting its third National Report to the Universal Periodic Review. 

My Delegation acknowledges the efforts made by the Government of Sierra Leone in tackling the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic. The Holy See recognizes that Sierra Leone has made advances in education by launching the Free Quality Education policy and by increasing the budgetary allocation for education.

My Delegation would like to present the following recommendations: 

1. To ensure that everyone has access to quality basic healthcare by allocating sufficient resources to improve healthcare facilities and to recruit qualified personnel. 
2. To continue improving the education system, by ensuring that all children have access to primary education, which students can easily benefit from online or through alternative learning facilities and to adopt inclusive education policies for children with disabilities. 
3. To undertake all necessary measures to abolish the death penalty and to guarantee living conditions in detention that respect international standards and human dignity. 
4. To adopt a comprehensive policy to strengthen efforts to combat human trafficking.
Thank you, Madame President. 

